Framework for Comprehensive Internationalization

Category

Don't Not
Know Active

Seeking

S/B

Building

B/R

Reaching

R/I

Innovating

Leadership & Policy

L.
L.1

Institutional
Governance

L.2

Executive
Leadership

L.3

Mission/ Core
Values

No incorporation of international or global
in mission.

The mission statement addresses the
importance of International education.

L.4

International
Education
Committee

No international education committee
exists.

The institution is in the process of creating
an international education committee.

The governing board expresses interest in
international activities.
Executive leadership acknowledges
international education's relevance for the
college.

The governing board supports international
activities.

The governing board engages in
international activities.

The governing board advocates for
international activities.

Executive leadership supports international
goals.

Executive leadership advocates for
international education goals.

Executive leadership expects and demands
accountability for international goals.

The mission statement highlights
international education as core to the
institution.
An active international education
committee is in place, consisting of broad
stakeholders engaged in international
activity.

International education is specified in a
multilayered way.
The international education committee has
high level decision making capability to
engage in international activity.

Organization Structure & Personnel

O.
O.1

Strategic Plan

No indication of internationalization in
institutional plan.

Institutional plan recognizes
internationalization.

Internationalization is a strategic priority of
institution.

International outcomes included in
accreditation plan.

O.2

Memberships

Institutional membership in local
organizations associated with global
awareness.

Membership in international‐focused
organizations.

Active engagement in international‐focused
organizations.

Leadership on governing board of
internationally focused organization(s).

O.3

Organization of
International
Activities

Uncoordinated international activities in
isolated areas.

Uncoordinated international activities in
numerous areas.

Integrated units for international education
are evident.

Structures mainstream student services and
academic affairs in international efforts.

O.4

Finance

Nominal funds are available for
international activity.

Specific budget lines support international
activity.

The institution's international activity is
balanced by revenue generation.

International activity is a self‐sustaining
budgetary activity.

O.5

Monitoring

No monitoring of international activities.

Formal assessment of international activities
within past five years.

Specific international metrics are collected
and tracked.

Recognized metrics monitor all international
activities and promote goal setting for
improvement.

O.6

Internal
Communication

No internal communication about
international activities.

Infrequent distribution of information about
international activities.

Routine plan for communicating
internationalization progress.

Regular communications of international
activity are shared broadly.

O.7

External
Communication

Community is not informed of international
activity at the college. College is not
informed of international activity in the
community.

Infrequent distribution of information about
international activities between the college
and community.

Routine plan for communicating
internationalization progress between the
college and community.

Regular communications of international
activity are shared broadly between the
college and community.

Broader institutional engagement supports
formal internationalization.

The faculty provide significant expertise in a
variety of international disciplines.

O.8

Employee
Engagement

A core group of committed champions
advance international education.

An international education steering
committee focuses on strategic
internationalization.

O.9

Faculty

Isolated faculty express international
interest.

Institutionally dedicated faculty support
international activity.
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Employees across the college ‐‐ including
front line workers‐‐display global
competencies in their work and are engaged
in processes of internationalization on
campus.
International criterion considered in hiring,
tenure, and promotion of faculty, either
formally or informally.
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Category

Don't Not
Know Active

International
O.10 Programs
Staffing

Seeking

Part‐time coordination responsibility for
international education.

S/B

Building

B/R

Full‐time coordination responsibility for
international education.

Reaching

R/I

Innovating

Roles responsible for international
education have sufficient clarity,
responsibility, and authority to ensure
success toward CI. Number of personal
dedicated to international programs is able
to grow as size and scope of activities
increase.

Dedicated administrative position has
sufficient span of control, budget and
personnel oversight, and institutional
influence to ensure success toward CI.

Teaching and Learning

T.
T.1

Global
Competency*

No institutional definition of global
competence.

Institutional definition for global
competence.

Institutional definition for global
competence used for aligning program
outcomes.

Institutional definition for global
competence is reviewed regularly to reflect
local, national, and global contexts.

T.2

Stated Learning
Outcomes*

No institutional learning outcomes related
to global competence are stated.

Some student learning outcomes related to
global competence are stated.

Assessment of global competence learning
outcomes is occurring with clear metrics.

Students demonstrate global competence
through academic assessment.

T.3

Curriculum

Some courses are expected to contain
international content by the nature of the
subject (i.e. International Business, World
Politics, etc.).

Programs of study with specific international
emphasis are offered.

More complex curricular options exist,
including global competency certificates for
a variety of majors.

International exposure, through coursework,
culturally diverse service learning, or study
abroad, are expectations of graduation for
all students.

T.4

World
Languages

Content is presented in linguistic and
cultural formats (i.e. Medical Spanish).

World language instruction is an option for
programs of study.

World language instruction is mandated for
specific programs of study.

World language requirement for general
education degree completion.

T.5

Technology

Technology use facilitates
internationalization in isolated pockets (i.e.
Foreign language or ESL software/lab is
available).

Use of technology to support CI, while
isolated, is well developed. (i.e. Online
delivery is international in scope).

Planning for CI includes integration of
technology for student recruitment,
learning, interaction, etc. (i.e. Software
systems for international enrollment
management, use of synchronous
technology in cross‐national instruction).

College technology planning and IT systems
implementation is integrated with CI
planning to expand capacity for
internationalization.

T.6

Continuing
Education /
Workforce
Development /
Noncredit

Some courses are expected to contain
international content.

Programs of study with specific international
emphasis are offered.

More complex curricular options exist,
including global competency certificates.

Noncredit and workforce development
courses create a community engaged in and
appreciative of international experience and
community‐based international
partnerships.

T.7

Scholar Support

Visiting scholars are welcome, but no
financial support available.

College collaborates with other institutions
or consortia for visiting scholars, and may or
may not offer financial support.

Visiting scholars are occasionally supported
by institutional funds or grants.

Visiting scholars are regularly supported by
institutional funds or grants.

Diversity measures focus solely on domestic
race and ethnicity.

Diversity measures include international and
domestic diversity, but are functionally
separate.

Domestic and international diversity efforts
include joint programs and initiatives.

International and domestic diversity
programs and efforts are closely aligned
with high levels of integration and

Co‐curricular

C.
C.1

Diversity
Initiatives
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Category

Don't Not
Know Active

Seeking

S/B

Building

B/R

Reaching

R/I

Innovating

C.2

College
Programs

International programs occur infrequently.

International programs are regularly
scheduled.

International programs are intentionally
coordinated.

International focus is a mainstay in campus
programming.

C.3

College
Activities

Student activities related to international
topics are offered occasionally.

International activities are offered
periodically to engage domestic and
International students (e.g. local buddy
program).

International activities ensure that
domestic and international students are
interacting on a regular basis.

Student directed international activities are
supported and encouraged by the college.

C.4

Domestic
Advising

Academic advisors nominally aware of
international programs.

Academic student advisors discuss
international programs.

Academic student advisors advocate
international programs to domestic
students.

An advisor is dedicated to international
academic and study abroad activity for
domestic students.

I.1

International
Student
Recruitment

No specific recruiting efforts targeting
international students developed.

Specific recruitment and information
materials target international students.

I.2

International
Student
Admissions

The institution is certified to issue
immigration documents for student visas, if
applicable to the country.

Office has capacity to admit international
students, but admissions process not
integrated with domestic student services.

No designated international student advisor.

Minimum .5 FTE international student
advisor.

>1 FTE student advisor.

A fully staffed center supports international
students.

Assessment of English skills required for
admission.

Beginner, Intermediate, and Advanced
classes available.

Beginner, Intermediate, and Advanced
classes available year round.

Strategic use of EAP to support
comprehensive internationalization.

International
Student Support

IE staff address specific needs of
international students (e.g.. Advising,
housing, dietary and religious needs).

International student support is integrated
throughout the college (i.e. staff throughout
college are welcoming, supportive, and
responsive).

Lasting and impactful relationships are
developed and sustained at campus and
community level that include ongoing
communications and activities with
international alumni.

Domestic
Articulation
International
Students
International
Student
Integration

Provide assistance to aid international
students in transferring credits to/from
country of origin and to/from bachelor's
degree granting institutions.
International students are encouraged to
participate in activities with domestic
students.

International student support includes
campus and community including host
families and/or student/community
mentors and student peer‐to‐peer
engagement programs.
Develop specific guaranteed transfer
agreements that meet international
student needs, either with US 4‐year or
between US CC and international 4‐year.
International students are fully engaged in
college and community activities.

International students are celebrated by
community members and domestic students.

International Student Support

I.

I.3
I.4

I.5

I.6

I.7

International
Advising
English for
Academic
Purposes

Develop specific articulation pathways to
guide students to credential completion
between institutions.
Specific programs support international
student engagement with domestic
students.

International enrollments are intentionally
supported by enrollment plans with clear
metrics.
College has efficient and timely systems to
admit, enroll and provide services to
international students including
appropriate lines of communication and
authority between international office and
other offices/staff serving domestic

The institution strategically pursues
enrollment of international students from
geographically diverse areas.
International student admissions are fully
integrated with existing college enrollment
management planning, systems and services.

Provide financial assistance or scholarships
to encourage continuation between US or
US/International institutions.

Study Abroad

S.

S.1

International
Travel
Opportunities
for Faculty/Staff

Faculty are encouraged to participate in
international travel.

Faculty are supported financially to travel
internationally.

Faculty are expected to gain international
expertise. Staff participation is encouraged.

Faculty provide international expertise,
recognized externally by college partners
domestically and abroad. Staff participation
is expected.

S.2

Risk
Management

College has not adopted policies regarding
study abroad.

College policies regarding study abroad
developed in an ad hoc basis.

College policies regarding study abroad
follow standards of Forum on Education
Abroad.

College policies of study abroad integrated
with other incident response policies and
protocols.
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Don't Not
Know Active

Seeking

S/B

Building

B/R

Reaching

R/I

Innovating

S.3

Study Abroad
Academic
Diversity

Programs are limited to a small number of
academic disciplines and/or spearheaded by
a small number of engaged faculty.

Opportunities for study abroad are included
in a variety of academic disciplines.

College has strategic plan for integration of
study abroad into targeted areas.

College has systems to encourage or
facilitate development of study abroad in all
academic fields of study including
internships and other career‐relevant
learning opportunities abroad.

S.4

Study Abroad
Geographic and
Cultural
Diversity

The college partners to provide study
abroad opportunities.

A variety of short and long term study
abroad programs are hosted by faculty and
culturally varied.

College has programs in multiple countries
and areas of the world. OR The colleges
contributes to study abroad consortia or
uses travel services to provide study
abroad.

Programs include diverse mix of urban/rural,
world areas, and languages.

S.5

Student
Learning During
Study Abroad

No formal assessment of student learning
outcomes during study abroad.

Study abroad learning assessment occurs at
the course level only.

College assesses common learning
outcomes for all study abroad experiences.

Learning outcomes are integrated into
learning experience for student self
assessment, college assessment, and linked
with academic goals.

Professional Development

PD.
Faculty
Professional
PD.1
Development
Workshops
PD.2

Professional
Development

PD.3 Faculty/Staff

College has no formal programs for
increasing international/global
competencies of faculty.

College encourages faculty to participate in
conferences or other activities related to
international education.

College has program of workshops,
speakers, and other learning activities
designed to engage faculty in global
learning.

Individual sessions related to
internationalization are offered.

Internationalizing the curriculum workshops
is routinely offered.

Professional development programs
address cultural competencies in and out of
the classroom.

Opportunities are sought after by faculty
and administrators to gain international
exposure.

The institution provides professional
development seminars related to
international development.

The institution provides regular
opportunities for faculty and staff to gain
international experience and knowledge.

College has strategic plan for development
and faculty global competencies including
internal training and participation in
conferences, workshops and other external
opportunities.
A center devoted to International
professional development is supported at
the institution.
Resources and support, such as release time,
are provided for faculty to engage in grants
or curriculum development related to
international focus.

Partnerships

P.

The institution provides international
students internships / service learning with
local businesses. In turn, local businesses
accept international students in programs
from the institution.
The institution has created consortial
programs that accept credits and provide
credits from institutions abroad.

Businesses specifically contribute financially
to support international programs at the
institution.

P.1

Industry
Partnerships

The institution invites globally active
businesses to participate in advisory groups
on the campus.

P.2

International
Articulations

Institution accepts credits from partnership
institutions abroad.

P.3

Institutional
Partnerships

The institution has developed an informal
relationship with an institution abroad for
purposes of idea sharing and limited
activities.

The institution has created formal activities,
such as short‐term study abroad or faculty
exchanges.

The institution has developed a broad set of
activities, sustained over multiple years.

P.4

Community
Partnerships

The institution works with local
international and immigration advocacy and
service agencies to provide services.

The institution develops programming with
local international and immigration
advocacy and service agencies.

Local international and immigration
advocacy and service agencies provide
advisory participation related to college
international activities.
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The institution has created specific program
articulations for degree completion with
partner institutions abroad.

Businesses and the institution actively
partner & recruit international students for
specific programs from strategically
designated locations worldwide.
The institution has established multiple
complex articulations with geographically
distributed institutions abroad.
The institution has established high levels of
integration with international partners
including activities such as dual degree
programs or outreach offices in international
locations.
The institution participates in joint grant
activity in partnership with local
international and immigration advocacy and
service agencies.
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Category

P.5

Workforce
Development
Partnerships

P.6

International
Development
Partnerships

Don't Not
Know Active

Seeking
The institution works with local workforce
development agencies to determine global
training needs of community.

S/B

Building
The institution develops programming with
workforce development agencies to support
global training needs of community.

B/R

Reaching
Local and state workforce development
agencies provide advisory participation
related to college international activities.

R/I

Innovating
The institution participates in joint grant
activity related to international work in
partnership with workforce development
agencies.

The institution collaborates with
The institution leads institutional groups
international development organizations
The institution provides resources intended
intended to advance education in a partner
regarding potential activities in a host
to advance education in a partner country.
country.
country and has sought funding to support
activities.
*Terminology and use of competencies, including global, cultural, and diversity, is contested terrain. CCID does not seek to prescribe such definitions on institutions. Rather, CCID encourages institutions to wrestle with their own
definition and results that demonstrate attainment of that definition.

©CCID, 2014 All Rights Reserved.
www.ccidinc.org

The institution seeks opportunities with
international development organizations
regarding potential activities.

